
From: "Mochrie, Paul" <Paul.Mochrie@vancouver.ca>
To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL" 

Date: 2/6/2023 9:34:31 AM
Subject: Single Use Beverage Cup Fee - update

Dear Mayor and Council,

During the Council meeting on Jan. 31, 2023, I received a formal enquiry from Councillor Fry regarding the timeline on
the report “Revisiting the City’s Single-Use Beverage Cup Fee Policy” from March 2, 2022, and a request for any 
interim update.  Our Solid Waste team have compiled the following update on this issue for your information. 

Revisiting the City’s Single-Use Beverage Cup Fee – Report Back RTS 15082
The subject of this report back is staff Recommendation D in the Council report titled, Revisiting the City’s Single-Use 
Beverage Cup Fee Policy, dated February 18, 2022 (RTS 15017), which was approved by Council on March 2, 2022, as 
noted in the minutes:

D. THAT staff report back within 18 months [by Sep. 2023] with potential options for requiring businesses to
provide reusable cups for drinks ordered to-stay and to participate in a reusable cup-share program for to-go
drinks, including recommendations for timing.

Although Council did not direct staff to include a progress report of the cup fee policy in the report back, staff do 
intend to provide a high level status update of the program using available information to support Council with 
decision making. Staff also intend to use preliminary data from cup reports submitted with the business licence 
renewals to inform a review of the potential options for requiring reusable dine-in cups and cup borrowing for take-
away.

The report back is currently planned as a memo to provide an update on the potential options and feedback received 
through stakeholder engagement.

It is not possible to provide this report back before Sep. 2023 as the work to explore potential options, per 
Recommendation D above, is still underway. 

Also, given the focus on options to require the use of reusable cups for dine-in and take-away drinks, this report back 
would not provide sufficient context for the Council Member’s motion on Repealing Vancouver’s Single-Use Beverage
Cup Fee that may be placed on the Council meeting agenda of Feb. 14, 2023.

Preliminary Results
Staff are actively collecting and analyzing data for a suite of performance indicators to measure the effectiveness of 
the cup fee and other requirements in the cup by-law.

This will be need to be an ongoing process as the impacts of any new policy, particularly ones that involve significant 
behaviour change, may not be seen for some time.

Where possible, staff have provided preliminary results through this email as context for the motion on repealing the 
cup fee that may be placed on the Council meeting agenda of Feb. 14, 2023.

Single-use cup reports submitted with business licence renewals:
Staff are collecting cup distribution data submitted with the 2023 business licence renewals. Cup reports are still 
coming in with overdue renewals. Staff are working to complete and analyze this data set by Q4 2023.

Approximately 70% of businesses have submitted their cup reports through online business licence renewals. Of 
these, two thirds may require staff follow-up to review and correct possible data entry errors. (For example, 
misunderstanding what cup borrowing, or “cup-share,” means.)

The 70% does not include cup reports that businesses mailed-in or submitted in-person. These will be entered into 
the licence database with the overdue renewals.








